
WEST DEVON 
LICENSING SUB-
COMMITTEE

Minutes of a meeting of the West Devon Licensing Sub-
Committee held on

Wednesday, 18th July, 2018 at 11.45 am at the Chamber - 
Kilworthy Park

Present: Councillors:

Chairman Cllr Sanders
Vice Chairman 

Cllr Moyse Cllr Pearce

In attendance:

Councillors:

Officers:
Deputy Monitoring Officer
Specialist – Licensing
Senior Specialist – Environmental Health

Also in attendance and participating:
Miss Melinda Brown (Applicant)

9. Appointment of Chairman 
* LSC 9

RESOLVED 

That Cllr Sanders be appointed Chairman for the duration 
of the meeting. 

10. Declarations of Interest 
* LSC 10
The Chairman invited Members to declare any interests in 
the items of business to be considered during the course of 
the meeting but there were none made.



11. Application for a new premises licence at 30 Brook Street, 
Tavistock PL19 0HE (to be known as 'Tap T'Inn') 
* LSC 11
The Sub-Committee considered a report that sought to 
determine an application for a new premises licence at 30 
Brook Street, Tavistock PL19 0HE to be known as ‘Tap 
T’Inn’.

In his introduction, the Chairman read out the order of the 
process to be followed at this meeting.  The Licensing Officer 
proceeded to present the application and the content of the 
report. She explained that this was an application for a 
premises license and, if granted, the applicant would still 
need to obtain planning permission.

When questioned, it was confirmed that no objections had 
been received to the application from the Police.

Address by the Applicant:

Miss Brown presented her application to the Sub Committee, 
stating that the Fire Service had raised no concerns. 

Whilst the maximum number that the establishment would 
hold would be 60, Miss Brown felt that 30 would in fact be a 
more realistic number.

Miss Brown informed of the intention for quality locally made 
beer at £3 per bottle to be sold at the establishment.  As a 
result, she envisaged her clientele drinking a lower volume 
over the course of an evening.

The business did not intend to serve food and Miss Brown 
stated that there would not be a jukebox sited on the 
premises.  Finally, Miss Brown gave assurances that there 
would be an established on-site designated smoking area.

Members proceeded to ask questions of clarity of Miss 
Brown.

At 12 noon (once all parties were content that they had no 
further issues and/or questions to raise), the Sub-Committee 
adjourned in the presence of the Deputy Monitoring Officer 
to consider the application.  The Sub-Committee then 
reconvened at 12.20 pm and the Chairman announced the 
decision.)

The Decision 
 
The Chairman read out the following statement: 

“We have considered the application for a new premises 
licence.



We have considered the Statement of Licensing Policy, the 
government guidance and our obligations that relate to the 
promotion of the licensing objectives.

We have read carefully the written representations from all 
parties and additional information given to us today.

It is our decision to grant this application as we are satisfied 
that the proposals are in line with the four licensing 
objectives.

Thank you all.” 

The Meeting concluded at 12.30 pm

Signed by:

Chairman


